
Ontario Line 

  Construction Notice 

 

Lane reductions on Charles Hiscott 
Bridge - Overlea Boulevard  

Expected reduction date: As early as April 30, 2025 

Duration:  Three (3) days  

Hours of work: 9:00am – 3:00pm  

 

What is happening? 

Lane Reduction on Charles Hiscott Bridge on Overlea Boulevard 
• A detailed visual inspection of the Charles Hiscott Bridge over the Don 

River on Overlea Boulevard will be carried out on three consecutive 
days, beginning as early as April 30th, 2025. 

• This will require the use of a bridgemaster (an under-bridge inspection 
vehicle) to inspect the underside of the deck, including the soffit and 
structural steel members. As a result, single lane closures will be 
required.  

• Single lane closures will occur between 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. on 
either Eastbound or Westbound directions, but not concurrently. Traffic 
control personnel will be present to direct traffic and traffic signage will 
be posted around the area. 

• Local commutes and TTC bus service could be impacted or delayed. 

 

What to Expect 
• The single lane closures will occur separately on the Eastbound and 

Westbound lanes.  



Contact us: 
Call us 24/7 at: 416-202-5100 
Write to us at: ontarioline@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter, Facebook, and 
Instagram: @ontarioline 

Visit the website: 
www.metrolinx.com/ontarioline 

Visit our community offices: 
770 Queen Street East (near Queen & 
Broadview) 
General hours:  
Mondays, Tuesdays, and Fridays: 9:00 a.m. to 
5:00 p.m. 
Wednesdays and Thursdays: 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 
p.m. 

 
Thorncliffe Park:  
East York Town Centre 
45 Overlea Blvd., Toronto, ON M4H 1C3 
Unit 153 (across from the Rogers store) 
General hours: 
Monday – Friday, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à OntarioLine@metrolinx.com 

 

• The closures will occur on three consecutive days beginning as early as 
April 30th between 9:00am and 3:00pm.   

• Delays can be expected on Overlea Boulevard. All efforts will be made 
to mitigate impacts to the local community, motorists, pedestrians, and 
cyclists. Pedestrian traffic below the bridge will be monitored and 
controlled when the works are in progress. Traffic control personnel will 
be present to direct traffic and traffic signage will be posted around the 
area.  

 

 

About the project 

• 15.6-kilometre subway line that will make it faster and easier to travel 
within Toronto and beyond. 

• 15 stops and more than 40 connections to other transit, including GO 
train, subway, LRT, streetcar, and bus lines.  

• Approximately 30 minutes from one end of the line to the other.  

• 28,000 fewer cars on the road each day.
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